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From: Rachel S. Goulet
Sent: Monday, January 7, 2019 9:16 AM
Cc: Pat Flood; Rudy Collins
Subject: Camden Update 1-7-2019

Dear Camden Citizens – 

I hope everyone had a safe and restful holiday season.  As noted in the email sent on December 
21st, there were no updates provided on December 24th or December 31st due to the holidays 
and due to limited activities at the site.  Starting today, TDEC will resume providing weekly 
updates regarding the closure work at EWS.  Below is a summary of activities that have occurred 
at EWS from Saturday 12-15-2018 through Friday 1-4-2019.  Thank you. 

Pat.  

• In general, work progressed slowly during this period due to the holidays and due to poor 
weather conditions 

• Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal 
• Industrial Waste Cell leachate continued to be treated and stored 
• Industrial Waste Cell leachate was shipped off-site for disposal 
• Performed routine daily gas system operation and maintenance activities  
• Performed daily ammonia monitoring 
• Monthly calibration of the two stationary and one portable ammonia monitors was 

performed 
• Closure Construction Activities Performed:  

o Activities at Aluminum Processing Waste Cell:  
 Minimal work performed on the Aluminum Processing Waste Cell during this 

period 
o Activities at Industrial Waste Cell:  

 Contractor unable to continue installation of compacted clay liner due to 
weather (still 85% complete) 

 Clay placement has been suspended due to the holidays and weather.  This 
effort will resume when the clay source can accommodate construction 
vehicles. 

 Contractor maintained exposed clay during reporting period 
o General Site Construction Activities:  

 Contractor screened borrow area soils to prepare protective cover material 
over geocomposite drainage layer at the Aluminum Processing Waste 
Cell.  Approximately 50% of the material needed has been prepared and is 
awaiting better weather conditions to begin placement. 
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 Performed installation of stormwater control components (ditch check dams, 
energy dissipaters) 

 Contractor maintained stormwater management infrastructure during 
reporting period 

 

 
Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director 
Division of Solid Waste Management 
William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 
312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor 
Nashville, TN 37243 
p. 615-532-0792 

Pat.Flood@tn.gov 
tn.gov/environment 
 
We value your feedback!  Please complete TDEC’s Customer Service Survey. 
 


